
 

Devon and Cornwall Police 

Hayle Neighbourhood Policing Team 

Hayle Emergency Services Station 

 

Dear Teachers, Parents/Guardians, 

We write to you regarding recent reports of anti-social behaviour and acts of 

criminal damage reported in St Erth Park, St Erth. It has been brought to our 

attention that youths who attend local schools in our community have been 

involved. The issues reported include acts of criminal damage being caused to 

park property, fires being started in the public toilets building, littering and 

instances of loud disorderly behaviour.  

Such behaviour is unacceptable and will not be tolerated and it has a negative 

impact on the community and park users. We are committed to ensuring a safe 

and pleasant environment for our communities, and we take these reports 

seriously and inquiries being made to identify offenders involved in acts of 

vandalism. We will not hesitate to take further action where we have evidence 

of criminal offences with offenders identified.  

At this time, we are asking schoolteachers, parents and guardians to discuss this 

matter with children. We hope that these issues can be resolved without the 

need for further police action being taken.  

If you wish to discuss anything concerning this, please contact the Hayle 

neighbourhood policing team by contacting Devon and Cornwall Police via the 

organisation’s website. 

Yours sincerely, Hayle neighbourhood policing team.   

 


